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Friday 18 December 2020 
 

IMPORTANT 
KEY MESSAGES IN LIGHT OF TIER THREE & STAGGERED START TO SPRING TERM 

ACTION REQUIRED 
 
Dear Parent and Carers 
 
You may have been shocked when it was announced that Bedfordshire was amongst the areas being 
placed in Tier 3 from Saturday 19 December. The numbers of cases of the virus have increased very 
dramatically in Luton, Milton Keynes and in Bedford Borough. We know that the age range of the 
population where the greatest incidence of the virus is found is now secondary school aged children. It is 
so important that everybody continues to follow the rules if we are to save lives.   
 

 
 

STAGGERED START TO SPRING TERM 2021 
 

Yesterday, it was announced also that secondary schools will have a phased start to the Spring Term. 
This came as a major surprise to all Trusts and also schools and academies.  
 
At the moment we know that in the first week of the Spring Term, i.e. from Monday 4 January until Friday 
8 January only Year 11 and Year 13 learners should be back in school and college for “face-to-face” 
learning.  We expect that almost all young people in Year 9,10 and 12 will work at home during this week. 
If your child is vulnerable or you feel there is a significant reason why your child should attend school in 
this week, please read the information entitled URGENT ACTION REQUIRED. 
 
The guidance indicates that vocational exams scheduled for the week of 4 January will go ahead as 
planned. We are awaiting further information and will communicate with those Year 12 learners affected 
as soon as we can. 
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More information about what our blended learning offer will look like will follow in a second letter later.  
 

URGENT ACTION REQUIRED 
In the absence of further DfE guidance being available at the moment and in light of today being the last 
day of term, we are asking you to let us know URGENTLY if you would like to request a place in our 
provision for pupils in Year 9, Year 10 and Year 12 that week.  
 
The Trust will make available 20 places in total in this emergency provision should it be required. Pupils 
offered places in this emergency provision will be allocated a work station to complete the same tasks 
other pupils will complete at home; they will be supervised by a member of staff, but NOT their usual 
teacher. 
 
Requests for places in this provision should be submitted ONLY where it is essential given the 
vulnerabilities of your child. 
 
If it is essential you request a place in the Year 9 and Year 10 provision that week at Wootton Upper 
School, or the Year 12 provision at Kimberley College please complete the survey returning it NOT later 
than by 2:00 pm on Saturday 19 December. The Trust will NOT be able to consider any requests received 
after 2:00pm tomorrow. 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=zILYaDWJ-
0i553zSzHpNdcfJwitEoEJPpXahPHz3N1ZUNU05VU9WMjI0SkJLM1BKTU9WNUszRzk0US4u 
 
All requests received by 2:00pm tomorrow, will be considered and we will let you know not later than 
5:00pm on Monday 21 December whether or not, we have been able to allocate a place for your child. If 
your child has not been allocated a place, this will give you almost two weeks to make alternative 
arrangements for them. 
 
During the first week of January 2021, we are informed that staff in schools and colleges will receive 
training to enable them to offer rapid testing to learners and to staff so that more of them can stay in 
school and fewer self-isolate. We have to assume that over the course of next week it will become 
clearer just what this means. 
 
We anticipate that further letters may follow over the Christmas holiday period if the situation changes. 
Please keep an eye open for any new communication. In the meantime, please follow the guidance and 
rules issued by government and the local authority to keep yourselves and your families as safe as possible 
and to protect the NHS.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Michael Gleeson 
Executive Principal 

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=zILYaDWJ-0i553zSzHpNdcfJwitEoEJPpXahPHz3N1ZUNU05VU9WMjI0SkJLM1BKTU9WNUszRzk0US4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=zILYaDWJ-0i553zSzHpNdcfJwitEoEJPpXahPHz3N1ZUNU05VU9WMjI0SkJLM1BKTU9WNUszRzk0US4u
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